From:

To: -- City Council
Subject: Appoint Bohner, Chestnut & Newell to GPAC! EXCELLENT CHOICES FOR PETALUMA GP.
Date: Tuesday, February 7, 2023 1:11:13 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE

OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Please appoint HAL BOHNER, BRENT NEWELL and RON CHESTNUT to GPAC. They

are all very strong candidates with excellent experience. Their combined focus, vision and real
hands-on work background will bode well for Petaluma and our General Plan. Thank you.

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone





